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Additional information for Proper Sound licensing hearing (Cllr Braithwaite 15/4/2024) 

The business is for sale. The premises is clearly described as a bar with a business category of 

bars/restaurants although the current usage, as per planning application 15/4077M for the 

conversion of 4-8 Chestergate, states that the ground floor shall remain as A1 use. The approved 

plans show no. 8’s ground floor as office use. The Licensing Variation could be heard in conjunction 

with a recent planning application 24/0603M for a Change of Use for the premises as per 

Government guidance in Section 182 of the Licensing Act ‘Considering cases where licensing and 

planning applications are made simultaneously’ ‘Section 9.41 Where businesses have indicated, 

when applying for a licence under the 2003 Act, that they have also applied for planning permission 

or that they intend to do so, licensing committees and officers should consider discussion with their 

planning counterparts prior to determination with the aim of agreeing mutually acceptable 

operating hours and scheme designs’.  
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